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Meeting Minutes 
 
 
THOSE PRESENT: 
Mayor McLean 
Deputy Mayor Long 
Councillor Nadeau 
Councillor Wheeler 
Councillor Bossert 
Councillor Shular 
Manny Deol, Town Manager 
Rita Bijeau, Executive Assistant 
Chandra Dyck, Legislative Services 

Coordinator 
Jenn Martin, Development and Planning 

Officer 

 
 
Jill Buehler, Communications and 

Marketing Coordinator 
Cassandra Jodoin, Radio CIBW 
Mamta Lulla, Drayton Valley Western 

Review 
 
ABSENT: 
Nesen Naidoo, Assistant Town Manager 
Annette Driessen, Director of 

Community Services 

 
1.0 CALL TO ORDER 

 
Mayor McLean called the meeting to order at 12:12 p.m. 

 
2.0 Signing of Waiver 

 
Members of Council signed the waiver to hold the Special Meeting of Council. 

 
3.0 Adoption of Agenda 

 
RESOLUTION #020/15 

Councillor Nadeau moved to adopt the agenda for the January 26, 2015 
Special Meeting of Council as presented. 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 
 

4.0 Decision Items 
 
Mayor McLean declared himself to be in conflict for pecuniary reasons, called 
Deputy Mayor Graham Long to chair the meeting, and exited the meeting at 12:13 p.m. 

 
4.1 Meraw Estates Area Structure Plan Amending Bylaw No. 2015/02/D, 

Presented for First Reading 
Councillor Nadeau advised that Administration received an application for 
amending the Meraw Estates Area Structure Plan for SE 9-49-7-5. This 
amendment is to reflect the owners’ proposed plans to develop a low density 
residential component within Phase 5 of the undeveloped area by rezoning 
the existing R4 to R2 and R1N. 
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RESOLUTION #021/15 
Councillor Nadeau moved that Council give First Reading to Bylaw 2015/02/D for 
amendment of the Meraw Estates Area Structure Plan after which public 
consultation process will begin simultaneously with the rezoning. 

CARRIED UNAMIMOUSLY 
 

4.2 Meraw Estates Phase 5 Rezoning Bylaw No 2015/01/D, Presented for First 
Reading, Lots 1-22, Block 8, Plan 142 4874 
Councillor Shular advised that Administration has received an application to 
rezone a portion of the lands located within SE 9-49-7-W5M (Meraw Estates) 
from the existing R4 to R2 and R1N.  Such rezoning would allow the 
development of duplexes and single family dwellings. This was the intent of 
the landowner when the lots were subdivided, however the proposed 
developments are not able to be situated on the property as anticipated due 
to required setbacks within an R4 zoning. Rezoning will also give future 
homeowners the ability to build structures within their property without the 
constraints of an R4 district. 
 
Councillor Wheeler requested information on the Municipal Reserve to be 
provided for this development. Ms. Martin advised that the MR will be 
incorporated in later stages of developing Meraw Estates. Ms. Dyck added 
that pipeline rights-of-way do not count as part of the required portion for MR. 
 

RESOLUTION #022/15 
Councillor Shular moved that Council give First Reading to Bylaw 2015/01/D for 
amendment of the Land Use Bylaw for rezoning, after which public consultation 
process will begin. 

CARRIED UNAMIMOUSLY 
 

4.3 Development Permit No. DV14/213 
Councillor Wheeler explained that Administration received a renewal 
application for 86 sleeper trailers located at 5025 & 5037 - 62 Street. The 
original application was submitted December 18, 2012, with an effective date 
of January 1, 2013. The proposed development is a discretionary use under 
the C2 zoning and Council approval is therefore required.  Administration is 
recommending the approval of a Temporary Development Permit, with 
conditions specific to the proposed use. This Permit would be in effect for one 
year and would have to be reapplied for in December of 2015 for the year 
2016 should the applicant wish to maintain the sleeper trailers on this 
property. The Building Inspector has advised that, provided there are no 
changes, the Building Permit will only need to be applied for every 5 years. 
 
Councillor Bossert inquired if there had been any changes since this has 
been approved last year. Ms. Martin advised that there have been no 
changes that she is aware of. 

 
 
 
 






